TOWN OF SHELBURNE, MA

ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

MEETING MINUTES MARCH 1, 2018
A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on March 1, 2018.
Members Present: Joe Palmeri, Michael Parry, Chris Macek, Noah Grunberg, Eric Lucentini
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: John Taylor

Guests: Harriet Paine, Heather Tauck, Seth Capista
Chair Joe Palmeri called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.
The Board briefly discussed the amount of material they had received in the past day, for tonight’s hearing.
Mail consisted of a notice of an All-Boards Meeting to be held on March 5, at 6 p.m., and an email from Harriet Paine, regarding a property for sale.
It was noted that two large-scale solar developments may be planned for Shelburne. The developer would like to come in for a pre-hearing.
Heather Tauck and Seth Capista are interested in purchasing 304 Shelburne Center Road. The building was once the site of Pioneer Nutritionals, and was built in 1990. Heather plans to use the space for a woodworking shop. She would initially use it for herself, but might consider renting some of the space to other woodworkers in the future. The area is zoned commercial but the Building Inspector thought a Special Permit was needed since what is planned would be considered light manufacturing. Heather is working on a Special Permit application.

A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Michael, to approve the May 22 meeting minutes. 

Voting in favor: Michael, Chris, Noah, Eric, Joe

Opposed: None


Abstentions: None

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Eric, to approve the June 1 meeting minutes.


Voting in favor: Michael, Chris, Noah, Eric, Joe

Opposed: None


Abstentions: None

A motion was made by Michael, seconded by Chris, to approve the Ashenden hearing minutes of June 1.

Voting in favor: Michael, Chris, Noah, Eric, Joe

Opposed: None


Abstentions: None
 A motion was made by Chris, seconded by Michael, to approved August 3 meeting minutes. 

Voting in favor: Michael, Chris, Noah, Eric, Joe

Opposed: None


Abstentions: None

At 8:15 p.m. the meeting recessed for the purposes of a Public Hearing for Timothy and Beth Simmonds.

Opposed: None


Abstentions: None

The meeting resumed at 8:55 p.m.

The Board had asked to see Josh Simpson’s electricity bills. These were submitted and discussed.

The next meeting will be on April 5, when the Simmonds hearing will continue.

At 9:20 p.m. Michael moved that the meeting be adjourned. Chris seconded this. The vote was unanimously in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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